
Multicultural Council Update

Report to the AUCD Board of Directors
February 17 and 18, 2009

Redondo Beach, California
I.
Change in Leadership of MCC:

Since the last report of activities dated Summer, 2007, the Multi-Cultural Council had one face to face meeting at the AUCD Annual Conference in Washington, DC. On November 10, 2008.  At this meeting, Chair Tokesha Warner, announced her resignation and was honored by Michael Gamel McCormick and George Jesien for her years of service to the Council and AUCD.
Barbara Wheeler, USC UCEDD, Vice-Chair for MCC, agreed to complete the last year of Tokesha’s 3-year term.  The vacancy created by this action led to nominations and a vote for Vice Chair.

Karen Irick, of the University of South Carolina UCEDD, long-time member of COCA and MCC, was unanimously approved to fill the position of Vice-Chair.

Stephen Gilson, of the Center for Community Inclusion & Disability Studies at the University of Maine, continues to serve as Secretary for MCC.
II.
MCC Activities
A. MCC Diversity Survey—Where to go from here?
At the November, 2008, meeting Tokesha reported that the AUCD Board discussed the future of the Diversity Survey which has been collected on two occasions to date.  There was a proposal set forth that the key elements of the diversity survey be somehow integrated to existing databases, such as the AUCD Directory.

Within MCC, there was vigorous debate over the pros and cons of the Directory, and it was concluded that the Directory is not an appropriate bank for the diversity data, because its purpose is to share information about resources which UCEDD/LEND programs offer, not to monitor the diversity of UCEDD/LEND leadership, faculty, staff, and CAC.  MCC proposed the following:

1) Monitoring the diversity of the UCEDD/LEND programs should be continued in order to provide the network with benchmarks describing progress towards the intent of the DD Act, i.e., that UCEDD staffing reflect the communities they serve.

2) The current format for collecting diversity data is a burden to UCEDD programs and somewhat duplicative of what LEND programs must already report in NIRS.  Ongoing collection of these data should continue to through a mechanism that is already in place.

3) It is recommended that NIRS is the logical place to collect these data, as LEND programs already report much of these data through NIRS.

4) Data should be reported in aggregate form, not tied to individuals but by position.  Data on all UCEDD staff and their CAC should be reported.
5) The Diversity Data Collection Committee (Angela Harnden, PhD, Director of Data and Outcomes, UCEDD and Program Evaluator, LEND, for Oklahoma University HSC Center for Learning and Leadership & Katrina Holtzhauer, Administrator II, Strong Center for Developmental Disabilities, UCEDD) were asked to discuss these ideas with Maggie Nygren.  Harnden and Holtzhauer reported at a recent teleconference that they had spoken to Maggie Nygren and it appears the modifying NIRS for this purpose is very possible.

B. MCC brainstormed what should be priorities for MCC over the course of the coming year.  It was decided that the following workgroups would be formed to work on the following identified priorities:
1) Workgroup 1:  Strategies for recruitment and retention of diverse staff, leadership, faculty, CAC of UCEDDs/LEND programs.
2) Workgroup 2:  Develop a Resource Directory for AUCD members related to cultural diversity, cultural competence, addressing racial/cultural/linguistic disparities.

3) Workgroup 3:  Reviewing language in the reauthorization of the DD Act and making recommendations for cultural diversity content (Susan Yuan, Karen Irick, Saschia P., Paula Sotnik, Juan Carlos, Stephen Gilson, Valerie Williams)

4) Workgroup 4:  Strategic Planning for MCC—1 yr, 5 yr goals for the AUCD Network 

5) Workgroup 5:  Identifying mechanism to sustain collection of UCEDD/LEND Diversity data (Angela Harnden and Katrina Holtzauer)
We will be recruiting members for the above workgroups.  Each workgroup will have a leader who will report to MCC at our monthly teleconferences.

C.
MCC Executive Committee (Wheeler, Irick, Gilson) have had monthly teleonferences.  The following topics were discussed:

1) Need to schedule monthly teleconferences of the MCC.

2) Reviewing and renewing membership of MCC:  Over the past year or two, the number of people on MCC teleconferences have been tapering off.  We will be surveying current members to identify two levels of participants:  Active (expected to participate in monthly teleconferences and participate in workgroups) and Advisory (available for major MCC activities and/or review of MCC documents; not an active participate in workgroups).

3) “Promoting Diversity within the UCEDD Network.”  Royal Walker and B. Wheeler were asked to facilitate a break-out session on this topic at the Director’s Retreat in Redondo Beach, CA, 2/19-20/09.  MCC solicited input from its membership re: best-practices for recruitment and retention of diverse leadership, faculty, staff, CAC, community ed activities, research, and community services, consultation and TA directed at under-served racial/cultural/linguistically divers groups.  Response to the request was not abundant but will be shared at the Break-out.

Respectfully Submitted,

Barbara Wheeler, Chair, MCC
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